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KIDDER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Emergency Services Capital Equipment Fund Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, September 28, 2021 at 6:00pm
Chairman Tom Bradley called the Emergency Services Capital Equipment Fund meeting to order at 6:01 P.M. on Tuesday, September 28, 2021 at the Kidder Township Municipal Building, Lake Harmony, PA.

ROLL CALL: Supervisors Bradley, Berger, Pantages, Gluck and Klotzman were present along with Township Manager Suzanne Brooks and Secretary Tammy McMahon.
Chairman Bradley announced that this Special Meeting was advertised in the Times News on September 24, 2021.  
EMERGENCY SERVICES CAPITAL EQUIPMENT FUND DISCUSSION:
Albrightsville Volunteer Fire Company (AVFC):
Ron Berger represented Albrightsville Volunteer Fire Company and asked the Board of Supervisors for assistance with the purchase of 2 new fire trucks, an Engine/Rescue Elevated Waterway and a Tanker.

Ron stated that their current equipment is starting to wear out.  Fundraising has been an issue in the recent past due to the pandemic and the funds are not coming in.  He noted that AVFC has never asked the Township for assistance in the past.

AVFC has already sold 1 piece of equipment and will be incrementally selling the remaining 3 vehicles.  The sale of the vehicles will help with the down payment on the 2 new trucks.
Lake Harmony Volunteer Fire Company (LHVFC):

Chief Ralph Lennon spoke to the Board of Supervisors and all in attendance about the fire truck that they are looking to purchase. LHVFC would like to purchase a 2,500-gallon tanker/pumper truck with 2,000 GPM pump capability that safely seats 6 firefighters.  Chief Lennon stated that this one (1) truck will replace two (2) older trucks ultimately saving the fire company fees associated with maintenance, repairs, insurance and replacement costs.

Chief Lennon noted that LHVFC did not receive any federal grants as they have all been awarded to other fire companies.

Lake Harmony Volunteer Fire Company is asking the Board of Supervisors for 60% of the cost of the truck from the equipment fund, totaling $501,853.00 as outlined in Ordinance No. 185. Lake Harmony Volunteer Fire Company will be responsible for the remaining $334,569.00 by means of a PA State Loan to be paid over the next 15 years.

MOTION was made by Mr. Gluck, seconded by Mr. Klotzman to Issue letters of intent to the fire companies, so they can proceed with securing financial loans, with payments up to 60% for each fire company from the Emergency Services Capital Equipment Fund. Motion carried 5-0. 

DISCUSSION:
Discussion was heard in regards to amending the ordinance.  It currently states that a lump sum payment will be made. However, with both fire companies looking for assistance at the same time, lump sum payments would deplete the account and there would be nothing left for emergency situations until the yearly Township contribution is made.  The Board of Supervisors is looking into changing the ordinance so that yearly, monthly etc. payments could be made instead of lump sum payments.  The Board of Supervisors is hoping to have the new ordinance adopted at the November 2021 BOS meeting. There were also talks about making future amendments to possibly increase the “up to 60%” to a higher percentage. 

MOTION was made by Mr. Bradley to Adjourn. Motion carried 5-0. The Meeting was adjourned at 6:32 P.M. 

       ______________________________
           Tammy McMahon, Secretary

